Memorandum of Agreement between
Portland State University (University)
and the Portland State University Chapter

of the American Association of University Professors (Association)
November 29, 2018

Subject: Discontinuance of the CPI-U Portland-Salem

Recitals:

The US Department of Labor (USDOL) has noticed that the CPI-U Portland-Salem has been
discontinued with the release of its last dataset in August 2017. The USDOL has also noticed the
commencement of a new dataset on January 1, 2018: NH49H for Portland- Hillsboro- Vancouver
as the replacement for the Portland Metro area.

Agreement:

For all references in the Collective Bargaining Agreement to the CPI-U Portland-Salem, the
parties will use the NH49H for Portland-Hillsboro-Vancouver commencing January 1, 2018.
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(et ey (S b1 L Tl
Shelly Chabon, VicéProvost for Academic Personnel & Jose Padin, President

Leadership Development

13/6 [I# 12/¢ /,7,

Date Date




